Auburn School Board hires interim superintendent

(KLZA)-- During a special meeting of the Auburn Board of Education Monday evening, an interim Superintendent was hired to lead the school district.

Following interviews of two people the Board voted unanimously to hire Dr. Virginia Moon to fill the job til June 30th.

Dr. Moon will be paid 80% of the past Superintendent's annual contracted salary, of \$137,500, and will be paid a stipend of \$600 per month for travel and lodging.

It is expected she will work an average of four days per week.

Superintendent Kevin Reiman resigned from the position January 21st following an incident during which a school surveillance video of two students fighting appeared on a social media site.

Dr. Moon served as Superintendent at Ralston before retiring and has also served as an interim superintendent at two other school districts.

In other action the Board voted to hire the Nebraska Association of School Boards to conduct a Superintendent search at a cost of \$6-thousand.

Many Signals Communications